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Out-of-Network Message Error 
 
Blue Cross and Blue Shield of North Carolina is aware of the issue with the Interactive Care 
Reviewer (ICR) application in Availity. Due to this issue, some Healthy Blue in-network 

providers are receiving an out-of-network message when submitting preauthorization requests. 
Please know that we are working diligently to fix the error.  
 
In the meantime, if you receive the out-of-network message on the Provider Details screen and 

you are a contracted provider, please select Other as the reason and continue moving through 
the process to submit the case. Our Utilization Management Team will verify your network 
status and process the request accordingly.  
 

You may also use other authorization channels such as fax or by calling Provider Services at 
the numbers listed below.  
 

 
 
 


